SALMON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

June 28, 2012
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Ross, Callie, Tom, Annette, Janet, Linda, Kenny, Bonnie
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Brian Hamilton, Tim Torgerson
BUSINESS:   

IAHA State Meeting Report from Linda:
Adult Screening is now every two years rather than three
Security Issues:  an adult must be present at ALL TIMES in locker room & associations must comply
Grants:  Goal Starter Equipment and Cross Ice Equipment matching grant $700 from USAH - $2500 matching grant from IAHA for American Developmental Model to each Association to attend meeting in Boise
Blackout dates that IAHA mandates: 2/22-24 State in IF, 3/1-3/3 development camp in Couer d’Alene, 3/8-3/10 High School state tournament in Boise
New Rulings:

a player may only play up one year, not one level 
high school is 9-12,-no 8th- graders allowed
mites are now required to play half ice
IAHA made no ruling on combining high school teams for State tournament
IAHA website contains all information that was discussed
Summer work schedule and needs:

Ammonia leak and pipes:  Ross didn’t know status-assume that Bob Barningham & Mike England are taking care of it

Weeds:  Kenny will check with City/County to find out what they’ll do

Lowering pipes in the rink: Tom suggested that after the 7th we schedule the work and get it done asap-$6200 from Hussey should cover the cost of job-Ross will contact Bob and get an idea of what it will take to do the job
Boards:  Steve Speich is doing the work and the funds to pay for it will be the $4400 from the Steele-Reese grant and Ross will see if Steve needs help and will email the members if he does

Rink Work Day:  will include the big items and possibly paint the adult locker room exterior

Lock is broken off the door to the restrooms-Ross will contact Bob
Other Business:

Janet suggested that since the trend seems to be that concessions are going down that the pro shop be explored as a fundraising avenue for SHA.  Tim Torgerson reminded the association that Kicks and Sticks would stock the shop at 10% over cost.  The Koerners have items to sell but Tom stated that there needs to be a way to protect the items from just being taken out of the sharpening shed.  Janet will check with Thyra and see what has been explored in the past.
Tom asked that the next meeting’s agenda should contain a request for the Koerners to be paid $3,000 for the skate sharpener.  Annette said she planned on putting it on an LOT request.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
Nothing from Jeff to report
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
As submitted-
Car Show numbers from prior years included Stock Car Races

Linda stated that even though we’re making money, things cost more so we need to make more.

REGISTRAR’S REPORT:  
Fritz is absent
NEXT MEETING:  
July 26th @ 6:30 at the rink
Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Torgerson

